To: Chris McDonald - Hot Docs Executive Director: cmcdonald@hotdocs.ca
cc: Elizabeth Radshaw - Forum and Market Director: eradshaw@hotdocs.ca
cc: CAIA: endapartheid@riseup.net

Dear Mr. McDonald
I am very disappointed to learn that Hot Docs has partnered with the Israeli organization “CoPro Documentary Marketing Foundation” to organise a Canadian Delegation to CoPro 13, a forum for international documentary co-productions to be held in Tel Aviv from 23 - 30 May, 2011.  

I want to bring to your attention that CoPro Documentary Marketing Foundation’s funders include the Israel Film Council, an official part of the Israeli Ministry of Science, Culture and Sports, the Israeli Ministry of Foreign Affairs and the Golan Heights Winery which operates illegally in the occupied Syrian Golan Heights. I am dismayed that a well-respected festival, such as yours, is willing to associate itself with organizations that receive Israeli state funding  when various human rights organizations have clearly implicated Israel in gross human rights violations against the Palestinian people. 

In light of the growing global Boycott, Divestment and Sanctions (BDS) movement against Israel your association with CoPro 13 does not uphold your festival slogan Outspoken Outstanding.  You have not been outspoken about your partner’s objectionable association with wineries deemed by International Law to be operating illegally.  What is outstanding about collaborating with CoPro Documentary Marketing Foundation? It is an organisation that has support from the Israeli Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and, in fact, was awarded the Knesset Chairman's Prize in 2005 for its work in promoting Israeli film around the world.
Efforts such as CoPro 13 are clearly part of the ‘rebranding Israel’ campaign attempting to take the focus off Israel’s treatment of Palestinians and its aggressive wars, and refocusing on achievements in medicine, science and culture.  As an avid supporter of Hot Docs I hope your festival will not continue to lend its well-earned reputation to such cynical initiatives. 
Surely there are alternatives that can engage progressive filmmakers and that do not rely on working with organizations funded by the Israeli state.  I urge you to maintain your independence from such organizations and to respect the institutional cultural boycott called for by Palestinian civil society.  
Yours sincerely,
